
 

 

 

2025 Sidewalk Replacement 
Program 

June 17, 2025 

Dear Property Owner/Resident,  

The Municipality of Southwest Middlesex will soon commence a sidewalk construction project in your 
area This letter provides details about the project with important information on how the project may 
impact you. 

Project Details 

Location: Melbourne 
 

Schedule: Tentative start date – June 23, 2025 
Estimated completion – August 1, 2025 

Scope: The existing sidewalk will be removed and disposed of to allow for the 
installation of a new concrete sidewalk. The new sidewalk will be 
constructed to meet current accessibility standards and improve 
pedestrian safety. 

 
Contractor: Municipality of Southwest Middlesex & Fiorino Concrete Ltd. 

How will Construction Impact You? 

Street Access and Parking: Streets and sidewalks will have restrictions during 
construction, only allowing local traffic to access their properties. Staff and the contractor 
will work with impacted properties as it relates to driveway impacts and access to property. 

Vibration – Protect Valuables: Construction equipment can cause vibrations. Please 
ensure you protect any valuables susceptible to damage. 

 
Mail Services: Canada post will continue to deliver mail during construction. Canada 
Post will provide further notification and instructions for residents that may be impacted. 

 
Garbage and Recycling Collection: If your pick-up point is temporarily blocked by 
construction the Municipality & contractor will assist in collecting and transporting your 
garbage and recycling. 

 
Lawns & Boulevards: The Municipality will restore all damaged lawns & boulevards 
resulting from the construction project. A mixture of seeds and topsoil will be applied by 
the Municipality to the affected locations. We encourage you to assist in the watering 
process. 
 



 

 

 

Sidewalk Locations 

 

Contact Information 

If you have any questions about this project or questions once construction starts, please contact 

the undersigned. 

 
Mauro Castrilli, C.E.T.     Tom Dennis 
Manager of Public Works    Project Manager 
Municipality of Southwest Middlesex   Fiorino Concrete Ltd. 
(519) 287-2015 EXT 8119    (519) 870-1488 
mcastrilli@southwestmiddlesex.ca   tom.dennis@fiorinoconcrete.com 
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